
July 29, 2024 

VIA EMAIL 

Elting’s Corners Maintenance Facility  
Attn: Eric Chastain, PE, CPESC, Senior Environmental Coordinator 
EChastain@cenhud.com 

Re:     Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation Elting’s Corners Maintenance Facility 
DEC ID: 3-5132-00032/00002 (DEC Site 356045) 
Town of Lloyd, Ulster County 

NOTICE OF PERMIT DISCONTINUANCE 

Dear Eric Chastain, 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC or Department) 
has received your written request on July 24, 2024, to discontinue the Central Hudson 
Gas & Electric Corporation Elting’s Corners Maintenance Facility’s Hazardous Waste 
Permit, DEC ID 3-5132-00032/00002 (USEPA ID# NYD000705905), located at 24 South 
Street in the Town of Lloyd. 

The Department acknowledges that the hazardous waste operating units for this facility 
have ceased operations and the closure certification for the regulated units have been 
accepted. Therefore, effective July 29, 2024, the Hazardous Waste permit is hereby 
discontinued and will no longer be in effect. 

Based on the closure certification report approval and a determination that no further 
actions are currently required, financial assurance obligations pursuant to 6 NYCRR 
373-2.8(d)(5)(ix)(b) and 373-2.8(d)(8) for Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation 
Elting’s Corners facility are hereby released.

If you have any additional questions regarding the discontinuance of this permit, please 
feel free to contact Alysse Devine at alysse.devine@dec.ny.gov 

mailto:alysse.devine@dec.ny.gov


Sincerely, 

Rebecca Crist 
Deputy Permit Administrator 
Division of Environmental Permits R3 

Ecc: David Meixell, Plumley Engineering, P.C. 
Casey Eganey, NYSDEC Division of Materials Management 
Shaen Guang, NYSDEC Division of Materials Management 
Rose Carr, NYSDEC Division of Materials Management 
Richard Clarkson, NYSDEC Division of Materials Management 
Lynn Winterberger, NYSDEC Division of Materials Management 
Frank Zhang, NYSDEC Division of Materials Management 
Town of Llyod Clerk 
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